
 

 

                                          END OF TERM REPORT FOR VISTA 

                                                               2021-2023 

 

I have chaired and co- chaired for the VISTA Committee for many years.  Each year the number 

of members who participated keeps on growing. At Leadership last year I gave a seminar on VISTA 

at which I explained what can be counted and what cannot be countered and how to fill the paper 

work correctly. The response we received this year was tremendous. The total number of 

members who submitted hours was 177. The year before was 78 members.  

I would like to thank my co-chair Wynella Bethards on her excellent worked she did on working 

on the VISTA Committee. 

 

Kathy Andras 

 


